
 

 (NOTE: MDSS is the Municipal District of St Stephen, BIA is the Business Improvement Area, 

Chamber refers to the local Chamber of Commerce, and UMNB refers to the Union of Municipalities 

NB.) 

 

Council Meetings 

Apr 9- Committee of the Whole Meeting 

Apr 15- Special Council Meeting 

Apr 30- Council Meeting 

  
Committee and Board Meetings: 

Apr 9- Partner meeting MDSS/BIA/Chamber/FSS 

 

Other: 

Apr 2- Requested MDSS Send out FireSmart Program information to the residents as the wildfire 

season is approaching.  
Apr 2- Met with local developer. 

Apr 4- Met with a concerned citizen on various items. 

Apr 7- Attended a meeting update for Small Modular Reactors. 

Apr 8- Spoke with several local people on items regarding the Municipal Airport.  
Apr 10- Attended the St Andrews Chamber of Commerce Gala.  
Apr 10- Ganong Nature Park Programming meeting. 

Apr 14- Contacted several local groups regarding completion of the Community Safety Survey. 

Apr 15- Met with a concerned Citizen to discuss various items. 

Apr 17- Attended the Fundy North Fishermen's Association Annual General Meeting (Learned a lot 

about the local fishing industry). 

Apr 17- Attended the Milltown Activities Group Meeting. 

Apr 24- Ganong Nature Park Board of Directors. 

Apr 25- Attended the IWK Annual Fundraising Auction. 

Apr 26- Attended Lydias Clean Up Meeting. 

Apr 28- UMNB Presentation to Campobello Council. 

Apr 30- Attended Municipal Assessment Committee Meeting (UMNB/GNB) in Grand Bay Westfield. 

This is in regard to potential reform for the property tax system.  
  
MISC: 

-Review of the RCMP occurrence report and corresponded with local detachment.    
-Reviewed Provincial Release of Environmental Trust Fund awards to see what this area received for 

funding. 

- Reviewed the RSC meeting from March for items affecting the region and MDSS directly.  I 
encourage all residents to watch these meetings either live or on you tube afterwards.  The links can be 

found on the RSC website at http://SNBSC.ca  
- Received an update on the Milltown Ball Field status that was shared with council.   
- Continued discussions with residents on economic development and the status of the hotel property.  
- Continued discussions with a developer interested in getting Junior tier II hockey reintroduced to the 

municipality for the 2025/26 season.   
- Correspondence with individuals on potential effects of the Tourism Levy.  

April 2025 

http://snbsc.ca/

